Steven Seee

From: Kristi Provuncher <KProvuncher@ZinniaHealth.com>

Sent: Monday, February 24, 2025 11:49 AM

To: House Health and Human Services Committee

Cc: Rep. Baginski, Jacquelyn M.; policastrogroup@gmail.com;
beatriceaesthetics@gmail.com

Subject: In support of bill H-5351

To Whom It May Concern,

I propose that all medical and aesthetic professionals in Rhode Island be empowered to work and delegate to the
full extent of their scope of practice, ensuring they can provide the highest level of care to their patients. The
rapidly evolving healthcare landscape and growing demand for specialized services require that professionals be
allowed the autonomy and flexibility to make the best clinical decisions. This will not only improve patient
outcomes but will also foster a more efficient and responsive healthcare system. By allowing full utilization of
each professional’s expertise, we can ensure that services are delivered promptly and effectively, meeting the
needs of a diverse patient population.

This approach would specifically benefit areas like aesthetic treatments, where Registered Nurses (RNs) and
Nurse Practitioners (NPs) play a pivotal role in delivering care. These professionals undergo extensive training
and possess the expertise to provide quality care that meets or exceeds patient expectations. [ believe that their
scope of practice should be maximized, allowing them to offer a wider range of services and delegate tasks
within their qualifications. By enabling these professionals to work to their full potential, we can create a more
dynamic, patient-centered environment that ultimately results in greater satisfaction and better results.

It is particularly important to me that my current RN and NP continue to treat me without restriction. They have
been essential to my care, consistently demonstrating expertise, compassion, and a deep understanding of my
individual health needs. Having the continuity of care with these trusted professionals is crucial to my well-
being. Their ability to practice to the full extent of their training ensures that I receive the most comprehensive
and personalized treatment. I am confident that supporting the professional autonomy of medical and aesthetic
practitioners in Rhode Island will benefit not only my care but also the care of many others in the community.

With Appreciation,

Kristi Provuncher

55 Buckeye Brook Rd. Charlestown, RI 02813

Executive Director

E-Mail: KProvuncher@ZinniaHealth.com
Phone: (401} 477-0800

Fax: (401) 386-2468
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